
Unofficial English Translation of Disclosure No. 066/CORP/9981/V/18 dated 30 May 2018 

Re: Disclosure Information in relation to Regulation of the Financial Services Authority No. 

31/POJK.04/2015 related to the Acquisition of PT Ilthabi Energia Tenagahidro (“IETH”) 

 

On 30 May 2018, PT United Tractors Tbk (the “Company”), a limited liability company which has 

listed all of its shares at PT Bursa Efek Indonesia, disclosed the information to the Financial Services 

Authority, for the purpose of complying with Regulation of the Financial Services Authority Number 

31/POJK.04/2015 dated 22 December  2015 regarding Disclosure on Information or Material Facts 

by an Issuer or a Public Company.  

 

The disclosure stated, among others: 

 

1. The Company, through its wholly owned subsidiary, PT Bina Pertiwi (“BP”) signed a Sales and 

Purchase Agreement (“Agreement”) with PT Ilthabi Energia (“Seller”) on 28 May 2018. 

Pursuant to the Agreement, BP purchased 10,823 shares owned by the Seller in PT Ilthabi 

Energia Tenagahidro (“IETH”) or equal to 80% of total issued and paid up shares of IETH 

(“Transaction”). The amount of the Transaction is Rp21,000,000,000. 

 

2. The Transaction has been notified to the Ministry of Law and Human Rights and the Ministry of 

Law and Human Rights has issued a Notification Receipt Letter of Company’s Data Changes No. 

AHU-AH.01.03-0210188 dated 28 May 2018.  

 

3. The Transaction has been completed in accordance with Law No. 40 of 2007 regarding Limited 

Liability Companies and other relevant regulations and BP, Seller as well IETH obtained all 

relevant internal approvals for the Transaction. 

 

4. As of 28 May 2018, BP effectively owns 10,823 shares or equal to 80% of total issued and paid 

up shares of IETH. 

 

 

 [signed by Sara K Loebis as Corporate Secretary of the Company] 


